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A Branch of the

American Counseling Association

TO:

Superintendent of Schools

FROM:
Vicki Guilbeau, MS, LPC-S, NCC, NCSC, CCTP
 

Louisiana Counseling Association President

 
RE:

LCA Annual Conference

The Louisiana Counseling Association is very proud to be holding its 2024 Conference in-person at the Lake Charles Golden Nugget Casino.  Our association of over 2400 members is composed of counselors in varying fields, with Louisiana School Counselors Association being our largest division.  Since our members serve a vast number of students and families in communities throughout Louisiana and since many of the districts are unable to provide in-service on all these topics during the year, this conference provides a valuable means of updating their skills and sharing thoughts and concerns with other counselors in the state.   Many of the counselors in your district are either Licensed Professional Counselors or are certified by the National Board of Certified Counselor; they must earn CEUs annually to renew their certification/license.   The LCA conference provides the opportunity for them to earn these needed annual CEUs.
 The Louisiana Counseling Association believes that this annual learning opportunity is the perfect venue to offer training in areas:

· the Louisiana Model as well opportunities to participate in bullying prevention and suicide prevention training.  
· the infusion of career exploration into the curriculum of Pre-K-12 as stressed by the current federal education agenda.

· the new Counselor Evaluation in Compass
We respectfully request that you strongly consider professional leave for your counselors and their supervisors.  With finances what they are across the state, we recognize that the districts will be unable to offer professional training opportunities for your counseling staff.  The LCA conference will give your school counselors the professional training updates that they need.  Your support is your personal and professional statement that you appreciate the work being done by the counselors in your system.  We are very proud of both LCA and LSCA and the work that our counselors do.  We hope you will be impressed with the information your counselors bring home to your parish as a result of attending the LCA Conference.

We thank you in advance for your consideration.   
_1268559280.bin

